
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 

Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.  

My name is Cara Delver and I am Registered Nurse, Mom, student, and the reason I support House Bill 

248 is because I believe in choice. The choice to not be a scientific experiment on a new studied vaccine 

is an easy one. I support everyone’s choice. I understand illnesses are real. I understand people want 

this to go away. But a vaccine is not the way. They also said masks were the way. Obviously, they were 

wrong there also.  

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House 

Bill 248. 

Sincerely,  

Cara Delver 


